
 Weekly Staff Report 
                From: Susie Richard, Director of Greek Affairs 

                Week of: July 23rd – July 26th 2012 

 

COMMITTEES, MEETINGS AND BUSINESS: 

 

Business:Business:Business:Business:    

 

� I received the calendar dates from Nick Bender, Director of Governmental Affairs, about when the voter 

registration drive would take place. 

� The Marketing and Branding Committee met to discuss the Campus Live Radio and Huskie Highlights. 

    

Meetings:Meetings:Meetings:Meetings:    

 

� I had a meeting with Melissa Williams, my advisor, to discuss future ideas. 

� Met with Cara Prock, Chief of Staff, to discuss this semesters proposals. 

� The staff had our strategic planning meeting on July 24, 2012. 

� Met with Gina Gregolunas, Vice President, about the self-defense classes she put on last year. 

 

GOALSGOALSGOALSGOALS    
 

� Work on setting up a self-defense class with Recreation Services for early next semester.  

� Working on becoming a registrar for the voting registration drive. 

� Find out when each council meeting will be held each week during the school year. 

� Set up a meeting with Kyle Bak, Director of Academic Affairs, to work on ways to strength academics 

for the upcoming school year. 


